
 

 
     

 

                                                          
  
 
  
                                                 
                                                       
                                                  
                                                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                   

Furlough 2009 
     Heather and I are already half way through our 4th year on the mission field 
and what a wonderful journey it has been! We are back on the island of Puerto 
Rico now after a wonderful furlough. To all of you who are receiving our 
newsletter for the first time we would like to thank you for your interest in what 
God is doing through New Day Christian Ministry and to all of you who have 
continued to support this ministry through the years may God richly bless you and 
continue to make you a blessing. We would like to extend our gratitude to all of 
you who were so kind to us as we traveled and visited your church or stayed with 
you in your home.  We had a busy furlough, traveling and sharing what the Lord is 
doing in and through New Day, and also participating in other ministry 
opportunities as well. While visiting our home church, Germantown Baptist 
Chapel, I had the privilege of leading a one week revival and also a weeklong 
course on witnessing entitled “Share Jesus Without Fear”, (a class I would 
encourage every church to teach at least once a year). I enjoyed the blessing of 
leading a man to the Lord in the Hickman County Jail, and was honored to officiate 
the wedding of one of my former youth.  We were happy to have Heather’s father 
travel with us for a while as we took to the road to share what the Lord has been 
doing. It was wonderful to have him with us. During the furlough we were also 
able to celebrate Hannah’s first Birthday, Thanksgiving, and Christmas with our 
family and friends. The last time we had shared Thanksgiving with our family was 
in 2003 before leaving for the mission field in 2004 which made this Thanksgiving a 
very special one for all of us. We have returned to PR refreshed and ready to 
continue the work the Lord has called us to do.  
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I have flown too many times to count these  

past nine years back and forth to the States and  
PR.  Now we have begun to fly further distances  
as we continue to follow the Lord’s leading into  
these new fields of ministry He is opening to us.  
Flying has become a normal and necessary part of  
our lives. I have experienced turbulence many times 
 as the plane would bump around a bit and I have never thought much about it. The 
thought that stepping onto a plane is a step of faith had not much occurred to me, 
that is until this last flight we had from Orlando, FL to Ponce, PR.  We had already 
been traveling most of the day and it was around 11:00 PM when we left FL. We were 
all tired and Hannah fell asleep very quickly after takeoff and Heather was not too far 
behind her. About a third of the flight had gone smoothly when the captain came over 
the intercom and said that we would be going through some turbulence and we 
needed to put on our seat belts. A few minutes later there were a few bumps. Twenty 
minutes later or so while flying 30,000 feet over the Atlantic Ocean we hit more than 
a bump! The plane shot up sharply and then started to plummet. For a few moments 
the things in the cabin were floating, including me, and then thrown back down. 
Heather woke and began to join most of the other passengers who were already 
screaming. That is except for Hannah who remained asleep in her seat oblivious to the 
peril we were in. The plane pitched to the left and to the right, down and up, and the 
tail of the plain was fishtailing way left and way right. For the first time in my life I 
believed that I was going to be going home to my Creator very quickly and so I began 
to pray and to think about my life:  Was I ready to meet God, had I wasted any of the 
time I had been given, was my work finished, was I ready to leave this world for the 
next? While I was looking into eternity I was at peace that me and my family would be 
together in heaven, and that I had lived a blessed life but I was concerned that I had 
not finished all the work I was called to do. I prayed, “I am ready to go if you are 
bringing me home. Is the work that you have given me to do finished?  If you have 
more work for me to do I know you will bring us down safely”. The rest of the flight 
was tense. The plain leveled off and a few more times there was turbulence that kept 
anyone from relaxing. When the plane was finally on the ground and stopped around 
2:00 am in Ponce, PR there was a thunderous applause by all the passengers and in 
my heart a stronger resolve to live out my faith to the fullest as long as the Lord gives 
me the breath to do so. 
 

David Ingram 
A servant of Jesus Christ 
 
 

What if it were today? Are you ready?  
 

“Look carefully then how you walk, not as unwise but as wise, making the best 

use of the time, because the days are evil.” (Eph 5:15-16) 

 

What If It Were Today? 

 
 

 

Did you get our newest ministry DVD?  

We handed out our new ministry DVD for 2008-2009 as we traveled and shared. Did you get your copy? We 
were not able to visit everyone we would have liked to. If we did not make it around your way this time or you 

were not there when we visited just let us know and we will send your DVD out as soon as we can! 



 

  

 
      

                                                                                                                                
                                                                          
 
 
    
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  

               Making The Best Use Of The Time 

 

 

 

The Lord truly has given us much work to do and we desire to make the 
very best use of the time we have been given. This year we will be continuing 
our ministry to teach Sign Language to the Deaf, Mute, Special Needs Children 
and their families while also teaching them about the love that God has for 
them. We are excited about all that God will do this year through this outreach.   

 
God has truly blessed the new church start in Nairobi, Kenya. New Day  

Christian Ministry Mogoko has more than 400 members spread throughout 
Kenya in 9 different groups. God is truly doing a great work! In just a few more 
months as the Lord provides we will be traveling there to continue to establish 
this new church and train these new leaders. While we are there we will be: 
training the leaders from all the groups, providing a Backyard Bible School for 
the children, and preaching the Gospel in evening meetings. This year there will 
be a team joining us. In this team so far are two members from our home 
church, Pastor Andy Powell and David Cowden, Heather and Hannah will also be 
going this year as well. If you feel the Lord leading you to join us please give us a 
call or write us and let us know how the Lord is moving in your heart. David and 
Josh will be leaving for Africa on May 20th , 2009 ahead of the team. They will be 
traveling to Tanzania to help establish a New Day Christian Ministry branch 
there. The team will heading out the 2nd week of June and everyone will be 
leaving Africa to return home on the 22nd of June. Please begin praying now for 
God’s provision and safety as we all travel. There are only a few short months 
before we are to leave. If you feel the Lord leading you to give to make this trip 
possible please do so today. You can give by Clicking Here or you can send your 
donations to us at:  
New Day Christian Ministry PO Box 610 West Carrollton, OH 45449.  

 
Soon after we returned from Africa and finished with Deaf Camp this past 

summer we were contacted by a pastor in India, Henry Devadas. He has asked 
that we come to preach and teach with him in India. We are planning a revival 
for 250 pastors and to travel with him to minister with some of those ministers. 
Henry also leads a children’s orphanage. This Christmas we sent funds to 
purchase 22 of the 66 children a new pair of pants and a shirt. We still need 
$200 more to be able to cloth the rest of the children. If you feel the Lord 
leading you to help us cloth these children please write India Orphanage in the 
memo of your check. What an awesome door of ministry the Lord has opened. 
Please join us as we pray for this upcoming ministry. David and Josh will be 
traveling on the last week of Oct. 2009 and returning the 4th week of November. 

 

 
As the Lord has been leading us into these new areas of ministry the need 

for funds specifically for travel has become a fundamental need. We are praying 

for those who will give on a monthly bases to meet this continual need. 



 

  

 
      

 
 
 
      
   
 

 
 
 
 
                                            
 
                                                      
 
                                                                       
 
                                                         
 
 
 
  

We are very excited about this ministry the Lord has made possible. Through our 
partnership with The Bible League of Uganda we are able to make it possible for you to 
help place a Bible in the hands of the people of Kenya and Uganda in their languages. 
Since the Bibles are paid for there, the extremely high cost of shipping has been 
eliminated making it possible for more money to go into the actual cost of the Bible. Also 
everything that we give is matched by the Bible League. Everything that we receive goes 
directly to the cost of paying for the Bibles and is not used for any other purpose. The 
Bibles cost $7 and are distributed upon completion of a foundational Bible study. 
Through ministry partners like you we have already been able to handout 80 Bibles! You 
can make a donation, or learn more about this ministry on our web page at: 
http://www.newdaycm.org/bibles.html 
 

New Day Christian Ministry Mogoko Report  
 

Dear Pastor David, 
I greet you in the name of the Almighty God in heaven, let Him be praised and glorified 
because of the wonderful things he has done to us. The attached are the pictures where 
we moved the church and the school because we were thrown out because of rent. 
Actually we went through many problems looking for a suitable building for the church 
and the school but we were unable to get one. But through fasting and prayers of 
solidarity we got somebody who leased us an uncompleted building.  We struggled to 
contribute with pastor Nicodemus, Richard and a few church members who united with 
us, we were able to move ahead and started construction…, we did some renovation, 
constructed, and made  20 desk for the school. Actually we were in a fix but our God 
answered our prayer by providing abundantly. We hope with this kind of assistance we 
can be able to move forward as ministry here in Kenya. The extra money was contributed 
by members of New Day Mogoko. Pastor David, we thank you and the contributors 
may God bless you all. Let me tell you that though we have not completed construction, 
I thank God that now we can worship and our children are using it as classrooms. Our 
God is Great always because He stood by our side and we defeated Satan.  At the time 
you sent us the funds it looked like God’s plans were stuck-we were lacking iron sheets 
and timber. May God bless you all. I look forward to hear from you soon. 
 
Yours in Service 
 Naomi  
 

New Day Child Sponsorship 
 

New Day Christian Ministry now has a child sponsorship program. The children in the 
sponsorship are children that are members of New Day Christian Ministry Mogoko. 
New Day Mogoko has a school/orphanage that they started to help these children. 
There are 37 children and most of them are orphans. We have 0 of the 37 Children 
sponsored. Do you feel the Lord leading you to reach out to one of these little ones? 
If so we encourage you to do so today. You can learn more about these children at: 
http://www.newdaycm.org/newdaychild.html  

 
 

                         Bibles For Africa 
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                      Ministry Support 

 
 

 

Thank you so much for the love and support you have invested in the work God is doing through 

New Day Christian Ministry. This is truly His work and we are very grateful for all that He has 

been doing. He has done so much we cannot tell it all!  What started out as a ministry to Puerto 

Rico has grown into a ministry that is literally taking the Gospel of Christ to the world. As God 

continues to expand His ministry the ways that you can invest in the Lord’s work continues to 

grow and expand. There are a variety of ways that you can join Him in the work that He is 

doing through New Day. Just as there are a variety of ministries at New Day, there are a 

variety of people that God will lead to support each ministry. We encourage you to pray and 

seek the Lord's will concerning the ministry He is leading you to invest your prayers, time, & 

financial support in. If you feel the Lord leading you to become more involved with any of the 

ministries we have shared with you in this newsletter please go to our web page at:  
 

http://www.newdaycm.org/ministrysupport.html where you can find ways to support the ministry 
work God is leading you to. Your donations can be made by check or credit card, by clicking on the 

donate button under the ministry the Lord is leading you to or you can send your donations by mail. 
Please be sure to write in the memo of your check or include a letter that will share with us where the 

Lord is leading you to invest your prayers and financial support. You can mail your donations and 
letters to:  

 

            

 

 

 

         Visit us on line at: www.newdaycm.org 

Sometimes we are asked if there are items that could be sent to us for support in place of 

sending a check. So with that in mind here is a list of some personal and ministry items that 

we are in need of: 
 

Diapers 22-28 lbs   Baby Wipes    Baby Clothes sizes 24 months      Baby Bath Wash 
 

Folding Chairs   Deaf Bibles    English Bibles   Printer Ink Epson (CX4800)     
 

 
 

Gift Cards If you do want to send a gift card we suggest you send it with tracking and also keeping your 
receipt. We have already had one person that sent two gift cards which have never arrived. 

 
 

We can use: Walmart/Sam’s for groceries, Pep Boys for vehicle repairs/parts, 

Office Max for office supplies and Home Depot for church and home supplies. 

     

      Ministry Support                                 Gifts, Cards, or Letters 
 New Day Christian Ministry            David, Heather & Hannah Ingram 
         PO Box 801438                                          PO Box 801438 
  Coto Laurel PR 00780                                Coto Laurel PR 00780 
 

Remember 
donations 

to the 
Church are 

tax       
deductible. 

Did you get our newest ministry DVD?  

We handed out our new ministry DVD for 2008-2009 as we traveled and shared. Did you get your copy? We 
were not able to visit everyone we would have like to. If we did not make it around your way this time or you 

were not there when we visited just let us know and we will send your DVD out as soon as we can! 

 
 

http://www.newdaycm.org/ministrysupport.html
http://www.newdaycm.org/

